
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

  

  

www.u3asites.org.uk/canvey-thameside 

 

FOR ENQUIRIES PLEASE RING THE ABOVE BETWEEN 9AM-

6PM MONDAY TO FRIDAY ONLY.  THANK YOU. 
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We welcomed Rose, a fellow u3a member, to our September 
meeting to talk about some of the records banned by the BBC from 
1931-1957 and to explain the reasoning behind the decision making 
which in many cases from a 2022 viewpoint seems rather amusing. 
 

She started her talk by playing a record by 
Norman Long entitled “ We Can’t Let You 
Broadcast That.” It was played in Music Halls 
making fun of the BBC with all its rules and 
regulations. However Norman Long had been a 
BBC  broadcaster for five years but after this 
record was never to work for the corporation 
again.  
 

In 1940 the government had realised the importance of radio as by 
then 80% of households owned one so it had warned the BBC to 
be careful what it was broadcasting especially with families being 
separated by war. It wanted an output of robust dance music such 
as from the Glenn Miller Orchestra which would boost morale 
around the world although even he had a record banned for being 
too similar to Tchaikovsky’s 6th Symphony! 
 

The BBC appointed a Dance Music Policy Committee to vet records 
to be suitable for play on the station. The criteria included no words 
of advertising in the songs or anything considered bad taste or 
smutty and some records were also checked by the head of 
religious broadcasting for being too slushy and fear of lowering the 
nations’ morals. 
 

We were then given the opportunity to listen to a number of records 
from these decades to decide why the committee had banned them 
from being broadcasted. They were often songs that had been very 
popular in the Music Halls or classic Blues Songs or music 
performed by very popular entertainers. 
 

 
 

 
 

 

I would be grateful if you could please let me know of any 
changes you have made to your: 

 

 HOME ADDRESS 
EMAIL ADDRESS 

TELEPHONE NUMBER/S  
I.C.E. CONTACT/S 

 

as soon as possible so that I can update my records. 
 

Many thanks, Jan 
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Details of our U3A Insurance, our PPL Licence and 
our MPLC Umbrella Certificate can be found on our 

website www.u3asites.org.uk/canvey-thameside under 
the ‘INFO’ tab. 

 
A PPL licence is required when recorded music, 

including radio and TV, is played in public. 
 

An MPLC Umbrella Certificate allows us to show films 
and TV shows 

 

Cont ……………. 
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 This is a selection of them- 

 

1933 – George Formby –“ With My Little Ukulele In My 
Hand” – too smutty. 
 
 

1934- Henry Hall Dance Orchestra with Dan Donovan- “Radio 
Times” -advertising- although one would have thought the BBC 
would have appreciated that! 
 
 

1942- Billie Holiday – “God Bless The Child”- unsuitable as 
the title line was a prayer. 
 
 

1942- Frank Sinatra – “Light A Candle In The Chapel” – bogus 
religiosity. 

 
 

1942 – Bing Crosby – “Deep In The Heart Of Texas” – 
banned during working hours as it was so infectious that 
there was a fear that factory hands would damage 
machinery by banging tools to the beat! 
 

 

1943- Frank Sinatra –“ I’ll Be Home For Christmas” - too 
sentimental and fear of lowering the morale of the troops who 
were not able to get home for Christmas. 

 
 
1943- Mills Brothers – “Paper Doll”- not appropriate in war 
time as there was a need for female faithfulness when men 
were away fighting for their country. 
 
 

1954- Dennis Lotus and the Ted Heath Orchestra –“ Cuddle 
Me” – smutty provoking a complaint by them to the BBC as it 
was the third time one of his records had been banned 
although it was much played by Radio Luxembourg. 

 

Many of these records were later re-recorded when the BBC had 
relaxed some of their criteria and Rose completed her talk by 
hoping that by listening to this banned music it had not had a 
detrimental effect on us! 
 

Sue (standing in for Paul) 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1. Rain Man, Local Hero,  
    High Noon, Paper Moon 
 

2. 131 (The series consists of 
prime numbers) 

 

3. Stevie Wonder 
 

4. Each may be preceded by 
GREEN to form a new word 

 

5. Unchained Melody 
 

6. 18 peppers 
 

 

MAXINES MAXIMS 
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***DON’T FORGET TO VISIT OUR WEBSITE*** 

 

www.u3asites.org.uk/canvey-thameside 

 

 

There’s lots of information about our U3A, events details, groups 
information, news, etc. 

and on the ‘Links’ page there are links to other websites that are full of 
help and information.  

E.g. local services, local travel information, sites that warn of scams, 
etc. etc. etc. 

 
Please  bookmark our site or add it to your favourites in your  web browsers. 

 
If this is all Greek to you why not join the computer group! 
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If your name is not shown here your birth date was omitted from your membership form. 

Please let Jan know your birthday to add to our records. 

 

 

 

 

4th Lillian Douse 

9th Margaret Deacon 

11th Stella Norton 

14th Sheila Powell 

16th James Trevellion 

16th Mandy Hide 

20th Robert Kemp 

23rd Evelyn Hollington 

29th Jan Dullee 
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These are the 2022 Friday monthly meeting 
dates for your diary 

 

 

We would ask that our members do not 

arrive at the car park until after 9.30 

please 

 

 

    

 

 

Jeanette has booked the Fortune Garden Chinese 
Restaurant in London Road, Leigh on Sea 

 
Thursday 27th October at 7pm. The cost is about 
£24.50 + 10% service charge for as much as you 

can eat! 
 

We will be collecting names and a £10 deposit at 
both the September & October meetings. 
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Our Keep Fit Group meetings  
are held:   

 

EVERY TUESDAY 
(2 morning sessions) 

 

At: THE JUBILEE HALL  
at the rear of Waterside Farm Sports Centre 

 

The sessions are run by Karen Lawrie 
(Who was our guest speaker at our May Friday  

meeting and everyone at that meeting had a great time!) 
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The objective of 
Sudoku is to fill a 
9×9 grid with 
digits so that 
each column, 
each row, and 
each of the nine 
3×3 subgrids that 
compose the grid 
contain all of the 
digits from 1 to 9. 

 

 

 

 

SOLUTIONS PAGE 22 
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We have had to remove eight pages in our monthly newsletter 
due to the removal of our groups that do not have convenors. 
 
All u3a groups require the involvement of its  members to run 
interest groups and to promote the ethos of the u3a movement 
but unfortunately, except for a notable few committed 
convenors, our members appear reluctant to get involved. 
 
Becoming a Group Convenor does not have to be an onerous 
task, and help is available if you are thinking of becoming one, 
so if you have an interest or skill that you think may be of 
interest to other members, please discuss it with Linda, our 
Groups Co-ordinator. 
    
Thank you. 

 
   
 
 

1. Arrange the following words into suitable pairs. 
 

MAN    HERO    HIGH    RAIN 
MOON   NOON   LOCAL   PAPER 

2. What is the next number in this series? 
 

101     103     107     109     113     127     ... 

3. Rearrange the following letters to give the name of a famous 
singer. 
 

WESTERN VIDEO 
 

4. What do the following words have in common? 
 

HOUSE     SHANK     WOOD     FLY     HORN 
 

5. Rearrange the following letters  
to give the title of a popular song. 
 

ECHO IN MUDDY LANE 
 

6. Peter picked one pepper more than Paul.  
Pat picked one pepper more than Pam.  
Peter and Paul picked 10 more peppers than Pat and Pam.  
Peter, Paul, Pat and Pam picked 60 peppers.  
How many peppers did Peter pick? 
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WE MEET AT THE CAFE/BAR IN SANDY BAY, 
THORNEY BAY ROAD 

(The bar is left past the entrance, near the pool) 
 

AFTER 18th OCTOBER WE WILL MEET EVERY 4th  
TUESDAY FROM 10AM 

 
 

15th November: My great grandfather in the City of 
London Police, led by Geraldine. 
 
13th December: It's a funny old game, Jimmy Greaves, 
led by Pam. 
 
10th January: The changing face of Canvey seaside 
resort, led by me. (A Local History talk, as I am sure you 
guessed). 
 
We continue 4 weekly meetings after this, 7th February, 
7th March, 4th April, 2nd May, 30th May, etc. If you want 
to do a slot with a talk on any aspect of what we do, then 
please email me. You have escaped the Christmas Quiz! I 
know you will be really upset, but there you are...... 
 

Paul 
 

PLEASE FEEL FREE TO FORWARD THIS TO ANY 
MEMBERS THAT MIGHT BE INTERESTED 

 

   

 
 

TO ABSENT BROTHERS 
 

An Irishman walks into a bar in Dublin, orders three pints 
of Guinness and sits in the back of the room, drinking a sip 
out of each one in turn. When he finished all three, he 
comes back to the bar and orders three more. The 
bartender says to him, 'You know, a pint goes flat after I 
draw it; it would taste better if you bought one at a time.' 
The Irishman replies, 'Well, you see, I have two brothers. 
One is in America, the other in Australia, and I'm here in 
Dublin. When we all left home, we promised that we'd drink 
this way to remember the days we all drank together. 'The 
bartender admits that this is a nice custom, and leaves it 
there.  
 

The Irishman becomes a regular in the bar and always 
drinks the same way: he orders three pints and drinks the 
three pints by taking drinks from each of them in turn.  
 

One day, he comes in and orders two pints. All the other 
regulars in the bar notice and fall silent. When he comes 
back to the bar for the second round, the bartender says, 
'I don't want to intrude on your grief, but I wanted to offer 
my condolences on your great loss.' The Irishman looks 
confused for a moment, then a lights dawns in his eye 
and he laughs. 'Oh, no, ' he says, 'Everyone is fine. I've 
just quit drinking! 
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In 1998, Burger King announced the "Left-Handed 

Whopper", where all the condiments were rotated 180° 

to suit the left-handed people. It was an April's Fool hoax 

but people eagerly tried to order it the next day. 

 

In 2016, a man called Lawrence John Ripple robbed a bank 

and then waited in the lobby, later telling the investigators 

he'd rather be in jail than with his wife.  

 

The people of Shitterton, UK, banded together to buy a 
big rock to put the name on, as people kept stealing the 
sign. 
 

In 16th century Europe, it was believed that eating a tomato 
could turn you into a werewolf. 
 

Mitsubishi had to change the name of its Pajero model in 

Spanish-speaking countries, where it means "wanker."  

 (I checked the translation for this and its true!) 

 

In 2017, a man was leaving his house in Mainhausen, 

Germany only to run into a wall that was built in the 

doorway of his home during the night. 

 

In 2004, Los Angeles planted a pine tree in memory of 

Beatle, George Harrison. Ten years later, it died of a beetle 

infestation. 

 

There's a book called "Everything men know about a 

women" that is just 120 blank pages. 
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4 LETTERS 
APIA 

BONN 
LAOS 
OHIO 
OMAN 
OSLO 
PERU 
ROME 
TOGO 
UTAH 

 
5 LETTERS 

HAITI 

5 LETTERS 
HAITI 
SPAIN 
SYRIA 
WALES 
YUKON 

 

6 LETTERS 
ALBANY 
ANGOLA 
ANKARA 
AUSTIN 
MANILA 
RUSSIA 
TEHRAN 

 

7 LETTERS 
ENGLAND 
INDIANA 

 
8 LETTERS 
CHEYENNE 
SRI LANKA 

 

9 LETTERS 
AUSTRALIA 

NEW GUINEA 
 

10 LETTERS 
MARTINIQUE 

 
11 LETTERS 

NETHERLANDS 

SOLUTION PAGE 22 


